RYBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

 MINUTES
Minutes are in draft until approved at a subsequent meeting

2nd March 2021
Parish Clerk and RFO: Patsy Adams

[bookmark: _Hlk56764123]Present: Cllr Elizabeth Savory (Chairman), Cllrs: N Dandy, I Wilson, J Binstead. K Wilson. 
 In attendance, P Adams (Clerk.) Three members of the public (including an EDP Journalist and the Chairman of the Playground Committee

The meeting began at 7.00 pm and was held remotely, by Zoom 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.  Cllr Plattin, County Councillor Aquerone and District Councillor Fitz Patrick.
The Chairman informed the meeting that Cllr Buxton is no longer a member of the Ryburgh Parish Council.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN RESPECT OF THE CURRENT AGENDA.  None
3. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION. Comments were received about the Crisp Maltings applications.  Barley Wilson (member of the public and Chairman of the Playground Committee) informed the meeting that a quote has been received to cut the grass and will be presented to the Council at the April meeting.

4. County Council Reports.  Reports had been previously received and circulated.

5.  To consider moving the May meeting from 25th MAY 2021 to Tuesday 4th MAY at 7pm.  Members agreed to remain flexible about this matter as confirmation from the government regarding face-to-face meetings from May has not yet been received.

 
6. a.   TO AGREE THE PARISH COUNCIL’S RESPONSE TO THE REVISONS ISSUED BY THE CRISP MALTINGS GROUP TO PLANNING APPLICATIONS PF/20 /0523 and PO/20/0524.  Whilst it was unanimously agreed that the Parish Council would submit an objection to both applications the final version is not yet ready.  It was agreed that members will continue to work on their individual sections.  Cllr Dandy and Cllr Binstead will continue to pull the document together.  A journalist from the EDP was in attendance to cover the Crisp Maltings Applications.  The members answered questions and it was agreed that if the Journalist required further information the Clerk would provide.

7. b.   CILCA – It was agreed that the Clerk’s workload is such that it is no longer feasible for her to continue with CiLCA.  Cllr Binstead proposed that any fee repayments should be covered by Ryburgh Parish Council and this was seconded by Cllr Kate Wilson and approved by the Members. 	

8. To consider items that have arisen since the publication of the agenda:
The following Planning Application was received subsequent to the publication of the agenda.  Members considered the following planning application:
PF/21/0488 – New Build Detached Dwelling with 3-bay garage.  No objection

9. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING   6th April 2021 at 7pm 
 
10. TO CLOSE THE MEETING  There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.05pm




